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February 27, 2025 

 

Kindergarten-8th 
Grade Calendar:  

Feb. 27-March 7 

————————— 
Feb. 27 

AWAY Girls’ Basketball 
Game at FOFCA 

7/8 4:30 p.m. 

 

Feb. 28 

 

March 4 
Graduation and 

Sports Pictures 

HOME Girls’ Basketball 
Games 5/6 4:15 pm. 

7/8 5:15 p.m. 

 

 March 5 
Chapel 8:40 a.m. 

 

March 7 
Spirit Gear Day 

 

March 8 
ICC 7/8 Girls’ Basketball 
Tournament at Parkview 

Christian 

Academy 

————————— 
 

Important Dates: 
 

March 18 
School Board Meeting 

 

March 24-28 
Spring Break 

Trinity Christian School 
Academic Excellence    Christ Centered    Family Focused 

“But those who hope in the Lord will renew their strength. They will soar on wings like eagles; they will run 
and not grow weary, they will walk and not be faint.” Isaiah 40:31 (NIV) 

CONGRATS, FEBRUARY STUDENTS OF THE MONTH! 

HELLO 

Friday, Feb. 21, the top four spellers in grades 1-4 participated in an in-house ACSI Spelling Bee, 

here. The students overcame nerves and did a great job. Here are the results: 

First Grade 

1st: Elliott P. 

2nd: Jade W. 

3rd: Chase S. 

4th: Gabriella M. 

Second Grade  

1st: Asher P. 

2nd: Lincoln A. 

3rd: Aria G. 

4th: Edie F.  

Third Grade  

1st: Bella M. 

2nd: Avianna P. 

3rd: Elsie E. 

4th: Sabrina S. 

Fourth Grade  

1st: Jiacheng D. 

2nd: Alexandr C. 

3rd: Ada F. 

4th: Benjamin P.   

 

Thank you for all the donations that have begun to come in so far! We are extremely excited about 
these donations and we welcome MORE, in order to help make this silent auction a success. We are 
looking for items with a minimum value of $25 that represent your organization, such as gift baskets 
or certificates, a time share, sporting event or concert tickets, small new household appliances, fun 
experiences, or electronic gizmos and gadgets. Please send in all donations by Monday, March 3. 

http://www.trinitychristian.info
https://payit.nelnet.net/form/icy7yFy3
https://www.facebook.com/TrinityChristianSchoolShorewood/
https://www.instagram.com/tcseagles1/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCdzPrH0c5LwaCXnrRg11cUQ
https://payit.nelnet.net/form/icy7yFy3
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Morning Greeter: Every day, 8-8:30 a.m. Open car doors, greet students, and help students enter the building safely.  

 

 

 

Lunch Helper: 4 helpers daily, 11:15 a.m.-1 p.m. Distribute hot lunch orders by grade and classroom, then assist with cleanup. 

 

 

 

Recess Helper: Every day, 11:50 a.m.-1:10 p.m. Provide supervision, with Trinity staff, to keep children safe. 

 

 

 

Please contact Mrs. Adalys Colianne at acolianne@trinitychristian.info or 815-577-9310, ext. 315, if interested and available.  

As always thank you for your willingness to serve!  

mailto:tthomas@trinitychristian.info


 SON TIMES                                                                                     February 27, 2025                                                                                                     p. 3 

Trinity Christian School is celebrating Pi Day Friday, March 14, 8:30-11:30 a.m. as a whole 
school. The middle school students will “host” the K-5 grades through many circular fun      
activities. Our day begins with the annual “pi”e-in-the-face. Tickets for “pi”e-in-the-face go on 
sale in a few weeks! Students may stop in the front foyer and pay 25¢ per ticket starting 
Monday, March 10 through Thursday, March 13.Tickets will be sold in the morning only. 
Students may purchase tickets for a chance to throw a pie in the face of their favorite staff 
member and/or 8th grade student. The face of each staff member and student getting pied will be on the 
outside of the container. When a student purchases a ticket, their name is written on the ticket and on the 

day of the event, a name will be pulled for the opportunity to pie that specific staff member 
or student. Six eighth graders will be chosen to be pied in the face. Sixth and seventh   
graders are also in a competition to see which two students can raise the most tickets so 
they can be pied in the face. Students may wear dress-down day bottoms and a Pi-day 
shirt from this year or previous years. If students do not have a Pi-Day shirt, then they 
must wear their normal school uniform. If your child ordered a Pi-Day T-shirt, they will     
receive it before Pi Day occurs. After our assembly, students will participate in some fun      
Pi-Day activities in the middle school classrooms, with fun tasty Pi-Day treats that parents 

are welcome to donate. We are also looking for volunteers to help run this event. Please contact Mrs. Adalys  
Colianne at acolianne@trinitychristian.info if you are interested in volunteering for this morning. 

Pi Day occurs March 14, and Trinity is celebrating on that day! The entire morning 
will be run by Miss Bekermeier’s middle school math students. We want to make sure 
we have enough snacks for everyone and we need your help! If you are able to donate 
any round treats, please send them in labeled “Pi Day” by March 12. We 
will also accept monetary donations to help purchase supplies for the 
day. Please send any such donations in an envelope marked “Pi Day” by 
March 12. To sign up, please click here. 

If there are any questions, please feel free to reach out to our   
middle school math teacher, Miss Bekermeier, at kbekermeier@trinitychristian.info.  

Trinity Families, we need your help spread the word out about our Open House, Tuesday, March 18, 5:30-7:00 p.m.  

Please use the flyer invitations that went home this week to share this wonderful event with your church, your friends 
and your neighbors who may be interested in learning more about TCS. Please invite families to experience what a 
Christ centered, family focused, academically excellent education looks like.  

If you need any additional Open House invitations, they are available in the front office.  

Also, please be sure to “share” our social media posts and make it personal by adding a 
few words about why you love Trinity.  

If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Deanne Bekermeier, Trinity’s Director of 
Development, at dbekermeier@trinitychristian.info  

Remember: families currently enrolled at Trinity Christian School can earn a one-time $250 tuition credit for each 
new family they refer that enrolls in kindergarten through eighth grade. For details on this program please click here. 

We are low on visitor badges in the front office. If you accidently left with one, please bring it back to us. Thanks! 

mailto:acolianne@trinitychristian.info
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D4BACA928A7F4C25-55335173-pidaysnacks
mailto:kbekermeier@trinitychristian.info
mailto:dbekermeier@trinitychristian.info
https://www.trinitychristian.info/admissions/family-referral-program.cfm

